
Minutes ~ Horizon Parent Advisory Committee                                         2021 

                                                              

 
 

   Tuesday, December 7, 2021 — 12 pm 

HMS Library Conference Room 
 

Call to order: 12:03 pm 

Review and Approval of November 2021 Minutes: Motion by Kayla Kutzler, second by Denise 

Spitzer, all in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report: by Denise Spitzer. Balance was $24,266.53, with $1,950 still outstanding in 

checks for the raffle winners, leaving $22,316 as the current balance. Tina Dendy moved to 

approve, seconded by Kayla Kutzler. 

Administration Report: Dr. Oban informed us about the results of the parent teacher 

conference survey. The format of the parent teacher conferences was discussed. There will be 

new information on the Horizon website with an email being sent to parents on or around 1-6-

22 discussing new grading for students and January registration information. 

Stephaine Holtz was in attendance at this meeting. She is the student council co-advisor, and 

shared some teacher feedback on the raffle. We found out it was running concurrently with a 

fundraiser for Centennial so maybe in the future we could coordinate. She also thought that a 

kick-off event in the future including a video for parents, students, and teachers would be 

beneficial to let everyone know what was going on and why the fundraiser is important. 

Teachers seemed to need to be given more information on this event. It was also discussed that 

doing a display for the students showing the prizes available to win may help in sales numbers.  

Activity Report:  

• Tina Dendy went over the fundraiser report. The raffle raised $19,721 after subtracting 

the expenses this leaves $8,482 for the wishlist, and $2,798 for Husky Hope. 

• Raffle summary: 1972 tickets were sold with Team Integrity winning a pizza party by 

selling 415, and Team Odyssey winning an ice cream party by selling 413. 

• We discussed the differences between Husky Hope and the wishlist and cleared up 

some confusion on the matter. 



• December teacher/staff appreciation was discussed by Doug Vanderpan, as he brought 

his ideas and intention to have a taco bar for this month be paid for with something 

other than PAC funds. It was for 137 people costing them about $785, and we were to 

provide support with dessert or fruit trays. 

 

 

Adjourn 12:50 pm 

Next meeting- January 4th @ 12 pm 


